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Wed 14 Oct to Wed 4 Nov - Kindergarten Orientation 
Fri 16 Oct  K-6 Assembly 9:30am 
Mon 19 Oct to Fri 30 Oct  
 Yr 2-6 Swimming 9:15am- 12:30pm 
 K-1 Swimming 12:15pm – 1:15pm 
Wed 21 Oct Choral Festival 
Thurs 22 Oct TL Ball Games Carnival 
Mon 26 Oct Kuriwa AECG AGM 5pm, 
 Tuggerah Lakes Community Centre 
Fri 30 Oct Red Mufti Day for Daniel Morcombe – 

gold coin donation 
 K-6 Assembly 9:30am 
Fri 6 Nov Year 6 Fete 
Wed 18 Nov Yr 6 Orientation Day at Tumbi High 
Fri Nov 20 & Sat Nov 21 - The Entrance Public 

School celebrates our Centenary 
Mon 14 Dec Years 3-6 Presentation Day Assembly 

9:45am 
 Yr 6 Farewell – Shelly Beach Surf Club 
Tues 15 Dec K-2 Presentation Day Assembly 9.45am 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome to Term 4, and already the students have settled 
back into their class routines and as I visit classes the 
amazing work that is happening every day is pleasing. This 
Term is 11 weeks and we are already in Week 2.  
 
Congratulations to our amazing performers at the Gulangfest 
last Thursday. Also a big thank you to our staff and parents 
who spent countless hours supporting and preparing them 
for the performance. 
 
This Friday at our whole school Assembly we will be 
presenting all the students with a commemorative school hat 
from the staff, and our wonderful P&C will be presenting 
each student with a bag for our centenary celebrations this 
year. 
 
Congratulations to those students who are reading every 
night, we have started handing out our 200 night reading 
certificates. Keep up the great work. 
 
Over the holidays we had new playground equipment 
installed and the turf laid in the area where the old equipment 
was located. The turf will take a couple of weeks before it will 
be ready for use, so we are asking students to keep off the 
new grass. Thank you for your assistance in making The 
Entrance Public School a safe environment for our school 
community. 
 
Kids, social media and privacy: Regardless of your child’s 

age, the world may already know a lot more about them than 
you suspect. According to recent research: 
 

 92% of children under the age of 2 have a digital 
shadow (it starts with proud parents posting 
newborn baby photos on Facebook or Instagram)  

 a quarter of Australian children 8-12 years old use 
Facebook, but the minimum age for a user is 13 
years. 

 more than 20% of tweens publish photos of 
themselves on Instagram 

 young people 14-19 have an average of 453 fans, 
friends or followers on social media. 

 
Have a great week! 
 
Mark Rudd 
PRINCIPAL 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Galungfest Performance 

Congratulations to all of our wonderful performers at the 
Galungfest at The Entrance High School campus last 
Thursday. Our school was very strongly represented with 
members in the Koori Choir, our dance group and PCYC. 
They are a credit to our school and their families. Special 
thanks to Mrs Roberts, Ms Dawson, Ms Saunders and Mrs 
Haslam for the many extra hours that they have given to 
organising the students and their performances.    
 

Win Bin Winners 

The following students were drawn out for the win bin 
awards: Makayla 2K, Isla 1P, Lisa 1W and Rhiannon 2A. 
Congratulations to all of our wonderful students.  
 

University of NSW Exams  

Congratulations to Delveen 6S and Maddy 5/6A who 
received Credit Certificates for competing in the University of 
NSW English exam and a special congratulations to Lachlan 
4/5R who received a Distinction Certificates. Well done. 
 

Congratulations to Cameron 4/5R, Aahan 4/5R, Maddy 5/6A 
and Yani 6D who received Participation Certificates in the 
Mathematics Exam and special congratulations to Lachlan 
4/5R who received a Credit Certificate. Well done. 
 

School Assemblies 

Our K-6 assemblies this term will be held at the earlier time 
of 9.30am, they will be held on the Fridays of Weeks 2, 4, 6 
and 8 with the first one being this Friday 16

th
 October. All 

parents are very welcome to attend these assemblies.  
 

Our special Centenary Celebration Assembly will be held on 
Friday 20

th
 November commencing at 12 noon. We will have 

an open day that afternoon and on Saturday 21
st
 November 

from 10.00am - 2.00pm, with the dinner at Diggers 
commencing at 6pm. Tickets for the dinner are available 
from the front office. 
 

Our Annual Presentation Day Assemblies will be held on 
Monday 14

th
 December for Years 3-6 and Tuesday 15

th
 

December for Kindergarten to Year 2. These assemblies will 
commence at 9.45am. 
 

Kuriwa AECG  

The next meeting of the Kuriwa Aboriginal Education 
Consultative Group (AECG) will be held on Monday 26

th
 

October at the Tuggerah Lakes Community Centre 
commencing at 5pm. This will be the Annual General 
Meeting. All interested persons welcome to attend.  
 

School History 

Every year or two the inspector would do a formal visit and 
make comments on: 
Attendance, the number of 
Boys and Girls enrolled and 
present on the day; 
Organisation, a description of 
the school buildings and 
grounds; Discipline; and 
finally Instruction. 
 

The first inspection took 
place on 20.9.16. by Donald 
E Fraser. In the visitors’ book 
he recorded that there were 
17 present.  
In the Observation Book he 
wrote under Organisation: 
The school is a modern 
structure, recently erected. 
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The grounds are not fenced. Both outhouses are clean. No 
litter lies about the grounds. A few bright pictures adorn the 
walls. Classification of pupils is satisfactory. Close attention 
is given to the matter of refordation (???). Every school 
should have the assistance of a Parents’ and Citizens’ 
Association. Months ago I recommended the changing of 
both H.T. School into full-time Schools, 
 

Discipline: The children are clean, quiet, orderly & well 
behaved. They are cheerful and industrious. The Physical 
Training and Junior Cadet Training are very satisfactory. 
Most of the pupils had never attended school, before the 
opening of the school 16.11.15, and so Mr Dagg has had an 
unusually difficult task. The general progress is creditable 
save in Mathematics. 
Instruction:  
English  
Owing to their want of educational facilities, the pupils have 
only a tolerable general information. Good progress has 
been made in Reading, Writing, Spelling and Poetry. When 
funds are available, a small library should be established in 
order to develop the sadly neglected taste for Decent 
Reading. 
Mathematics   
The Number work is very disappointing, the four fundamental 
operations must be taught at one time, with persistence. 
Make special study of the admirable Syllabus Notes. 
Nature 
The elementary Geography is handled intelligently. Nature 
Study is mostly am ??? of pupils, direct observations, the 
right attitude is being secured. Pupils have made a small but 
interesting collection of Natural History Specimens 
 

Warren Mee 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 

Preschool Enrolments for 2016 

If you have a child who will be turning four years old before 
the 31st July 2016 and you would like to enrol them in our 
preschool for next year, please collect an application form 
from the front office. There are only 40 places available. The 
preschool currently operates two groups; one operating 
every Monday and Tuesday and alternate Wednesdays, the 
other operating Thursdays and Fridays and the alternate 
Wednesdays.  
 

Priority must go to children who live in The Entrance Public 
School area and will be attending kindergarten at The 
Entrance Public School in 2017. Preference must also be 
given to students who have a disability, come from a low 
socio-economic family situation and/or are of Aboriginal or 
Torres Strait Islander descent. A birth certificate is also 
required for proof of age. 
 

The Garawa Pre-school is run by the Department of 
Education and Communities and fees have been heavily 
subsidised to cater for the needs of our community. This year 
the full fee rate per day is $15 per day. If the family has a 
Health Care card or are Aboriginal, fee relief is applied and 
the cost is reduced to $7.00 per day. To date fees have not 
been given to us for 2016.  
 

We are currently making plans for our Kindergarten 
Transition to School program for students starting in 2015, 
which will commence today Wednesday 14

th
 October at 2-

3pm. If you have a child or know of a child that may be 

starting at The Entrance Public School in 2015 could you 
please advise the office to assist us with planning for the 
transition program and enrolment at the best school on the 

Central Coast. 

 

K-6 BW NEWS 

Welcome back to Term 4. The students of 
K6BW have come back to school excited 
and ready for the Term. Everyone was so 
excited to have Mrs Green back. 

 

This Term Mrs White will be teaching Monday and Tuesday 
for the rest of the Term and Mrs Best will be teaching 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  
 

Shopping will continue to be on Monday and cooking on 
Wednesday each week. 
 

Assembly Awards 

Congratulations to the following students who received merit 
awards at our assembly last Term: 
Ella - fantastic participation in swimming 
Cait - Always presenting interesting and informative news. 
 
Home Reading Awards 

Well done to the following students who have recently 
received Home Reading Awards: 
100 Nights(Coral) - Grace, Cait 
25 Nights (Sand) - Paul 
 

We are looking forward to a fabulous term full of laughing, 
learning and new and exciting experiences. 
 

Mary Best, Gemma White, Chris Green & Sabien 
Stragliotto 
Support Class Team 
 

 

Swim School 
 

Swim school for students attending will begin  
Monday 19

th
 October  

Please ensure all payments have been made in full to the 
office. Students attending swim school are encouraged to 

wear their swimmers to school underneath their uniform and 
to bring a plastic bag with a labelled towel and underwear. 

Goggles are optional. 
 

Ms Ally Bayfield 
 

 

KINDERGARTEN NEWS 

Hi everyone and welcome back to Term 4. I'd also 
like to welcome our new students. 
 
As the weather is starting to get hotter it’s important 
to remind everyone to bring hats and a water bottle 

to school with them every day. Please label everything with 
your child’s name and class so they can be returned to the 
right owner if they lost. 
 

SPORT will be on Wednesday for the rest of October.  
 

Upcoming events: 

Swim School – only for those students who paid their deposit 
earlier this year. 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have received 
their Home Reading Awards: 
 

Kinder Ainslie-  
50 nights: Lawson  
125 nights: Miller, Calm  
150 nights: Saara, Cameron, Jaxson, Marley-Jane 
 

Kinder Quye-  
75 nights: Elijah  
100 nights: Zylah, Trey  
175 nights: Mia A 

K-6BW 
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Kinder Roberts-  
50 nights: Jade  
100 nights: Harmony 
 

Kinder McFarlane-  
50 nights: Kingston  
75 nights: Hunter, Jade  
125 nights: Zimaine, Harmony  
150 nights: Zimaine  
175 nights: Czhaay 
 

A big thumbs up to everyone who received a 

RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY or PERSONAL 
BEST award at our mini assembly or a MERIT 
AWARD at our K-6 Assembly. Keep up the great 
work. 

 

Regards 
Stephanie Ainslie, Nicole Quye, Amanda Roberts and 
Mardi McFarlane. 

 
STAGE 1 NEWS 

Welcome back to the last Term of the year. We 
hope everyone had a wonderful Spring holiday. 
Term 4 is always a productive, busy Term, so 
please check bags for any notes and newsletters. 
Swim school will start next week and finish up 
Friday 30

th
 October. Well done to all our Stage 1 

students who will be learning the valuable and 
lifelong skill of swimming. Other events already 

timetabled in so far for the term are our School Centenary 
and our Stage 1 Mini project Families - Past and Present 
which links in beautifully. This project is due 2

nd
-6

th
 

November. Please ask your child’s teacher if you have 
mislaid the note or have any questions. 
 
As we hadn’t yet had our Stage assembly, we only have our 
clever home readers listed this fortnight:  
 

2A:  

150 Laykin 
 
2K:  

150 Trinity 
200 Ella 
 
2M:  

150 Rhiarna 
 
1P:  

75 Ty  
175 Amelia 
200 Isla and Ivy 
225 Zoe 
 
1B:  

100 Liam 
50 Marissa 
 
1M:  

225 Chloe 
 
1W:  

25 Charlotte 
125 Jessica 
175 Eliza 
 
Regards 
Stage 1 Teachers 
 
 

STAGE 2 NEWS 
Welcome Back 

Another busy term is upon us. Term 4 is always so 
exciting. A few things heading our way are the 
Swim School, the Centenary celebrations, Year 6 
fete, the Christmas Concert and many more. So, 
brace yourselves for fun and festivity.  
 
Swim School 

Swim school will commence next week and will run for a two 
week period. For those students not attending swim school, 
we will be distributing them amongst three classes. During 
this time, they will be playing sport and then moving into 
classrooms to do some reading, writing and maths. If you 
have any questions about swim school, please see your 
child’s class teacher. 
 
Onward and Upward Reward System 

As it is now Term 4 and all students are well and truly settled 
in their classrooms, we have discussed at length with the 
students that the Onward and Upward reward is a real treat 
for those students that try to follow the school rules all the 
time. Each class have discussed the high behaviour 
expectations in order to receive this special reward for Term 
4. 
 
Learning Snapshot 

Each week we will be showcasing the learning from one of 
the classes. This week it is Mr Littlewood’s class. We hope 
you enjoy reading the fantastic things that are happening in 
our classes. 
 
4L LEARNING SNAPSHOT 

Contraptions are taking over 4L!  
 
This term 4L, along with the other Stage 2 classes, are 
designing Rube Goldberg Machines. 
Rube Goldberg Machines are contraptions or inventions that 
use a chain of reactions to accomplish a very simple task in 
a very complicated manner. Jump online and check some 
out. 
It is early days so far but with the focus on teamwork and 
collaboration, these guys have been producing some 
awesome results.  
We will be keeping a video diary of the progress mixing 
modern technology with good old fashion inventing. Watch 
this space for some awesome inventions.   
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Final Thoughts  

 
Regards 
Stage 2 Teachers 

 
STAGE 3 NEWS 

Hey Team, 
 
Walking & Wheels / S.S.S. (Sun, Surf & Sand) 

Last week saw Stage 3 hold the final ‘Walking & 
Wheels’ event for 2015. We had a great BBQ at 
Long Jetty. Over the course of Term 4 Stage 3 will 
be involved in S.S.S. which is a focused water 
safety / learning to swim program that caters for all 

swimming abilities. Each Friday after recess Stage 3 will 
walk down to The Entrance Baths where we participate in a 
whole host of water activities. Please make sure that all 
permission notes are handed in prior to this event please. 
Water safety and the development of competent swimming 
skills is vital when our students live so close to our beautiful 
waterways.  
 
2016 Year 6 School Shirts 

Each Year 5 student has been given an order form for their 
2016 Year 6 Shirt. These T-Shirts are ordered this year so 
that in the first week back students will receive their shirts. 
This shirt is the official school uniform for all Year 6 students. 
Once payment is received we can order your shirt. Consider 
ordering a size bigger than your child requires at this point in 
time- students grow and once shirts arrive there is no 
exchange policy. For help with sizing, students can see Mrs 
Parker.  
 
AVID Training 

At various points across this Term our Stage 3 teachers will 
be attending training courses in AVID. This year at TEPS all 
of our Stage 3 classes have implemented AVID 
(Advancement Via Individual Determination) and it has 
helped to shape how our students are learning and in 
addition to this is preparing them well for their transitioning to 
high school. AVID is not just a ‘school thing’ but helps 
students develop success skills for life. At TEPS we have 
already had a number of other schools from all over the 
TLLC (Tuggerah Lakes Learning Community) and even from 
the Northern Territory come to see what we are doing here at 
TEPS.  
 
Stage 3 Awards 

This Term will see Stage 3 launch five new awards that 
students can aspire to achieve. Each week Stage 3 teachers 
will nominate candidates to receive awards and at the Stage 
Wellbeing meeting held each Friday morning teachers will 
corporately decide who is the overall recipient in each award 
category. 
 
These awards are the highest awards that students can 
receive in Stage 3. No student is entitled to receive these 
awards only those students who have rigorously worked hard 
to achieve them. Students will receive their official letter of 
award each Friday and be invited to a lunch with Mr Stefans 
on Tuesday. Stage teachers who nominated the recipient 
have to present his or her award winner with their award on 
that Tuesday in front of the whole stage. 

The awards that acknowledge outstanding students are: 
 

Outstanding Human Being- Outstanding character, self-

discipline and attitude 
Outstanding Heroes’ Heart- Outstanding courage, 

determination and effort 
Outstanding Transformation- Outstanding personal 

transformation 
Outstanding Playmaker- Outstanding selflessness, 

community spirit, team-work and empathy 
Outstanding Act of Taking Ground- Outstanding personal 

improvement 
 
Year 6 Fete  
This year our Year 6 fete will be held on Friday 6th 
November in Week 5 of this term. Year 6 students have 

been given a stall, which they are to organise and run on the 
day. All money raised by our fete & fundraising goes towards 
the Farewell, Year 6 Activities and Year 6’s gift to the school. 
One of the stalls will be our White Elephant Stall where we 

sell new and used items donated from students’ homes. I 
have asked all the students to clean out their bedrooms over 
the holidays and bring in anything that they don’t play with or 
use anymore, although they do have to be in good working 
order, we don’t want anything broken or with missing pieces 
etc. Supplies and donations for all stalls can be brought in 
and stored in Miss Dawson’s store room. 
 
Kindergarten Photos for Year 6 

This is the last call for Year 6 students to bring in 
Kindergarten photographs. We have asked that all students 
bring in their kindergarten photo (or as close to kindergarten 
age as possible) to be included on a slideshow that will be 
shown at the Year 6 Farewell. This is a great part of the night 
and it would be wonderful if all photos could be collected 
asap. Please bring them in a clearly labelled zip-lock bag 
and they will be returned as soon as they are scanned. 
 
Year 6 Farewell Date Finalised 
The Farewell will be on Monday 14th December at Shelly 

Beach Surf Club. Children will be presented with their 
invitations. A note will be sent home shortly informing 
interested parents of an afternoon meeting date and time. 
 

Important Year 6 Transition Dates: 

Wednesday 18th November 
8am-2:15pm  Orientation Day - students attend all day 
making their own way to and from Tumbi Umbi Campus. 

6:00pm   Parents Orientation meeting (school hall). 
 

Wednesday 2nd December 
8am-2:15pm  Year 6 Gala Day at Tumbi HS 

 
Holiday Leadership 

 
A HUGE thank you to the sports house captains that spent a 
day of their holidays sorting out our school sports equipment. 
With the help of Miss Andrews and Miss Dawson these 
leaders gave of their own time to improve our school 
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environment. Well done 
team! This is leadership in 
action. And a big thank you 
to Miss Andrews and Miss 
Dawson! 
 
Have a great week team! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Russell Stefans  
Assistant Principal - Stage 3 
russell.stefans@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEY 
LAST WEEK TO HAVE YOUR SAY! 

 

A reminder that you’re invited to participate in the Tell 
Them From Me (TTFM) Partners in Learning survey 
designed for parents and carers. This survey 
complements the TTFM student and teacher surveys, 
which focus on student engagement, wellbeing and 
effective teaching practices. All Department of 
Education schools have the opportunity to participate if 
they choose. 
You can access the survey in your own time, until Friday 
23

rd
 October 2015. Follow the link below on your smart 

phone, computer or tablet: 
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check
?j_username=parent18  774_password=The1849 
 

More information on the Partners in Learning survey 
can be found on the NSW Department of Educations’ 
TTFM website: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/ 
 

 
Home Reading 

Congratulations to all those students who are completing 
their home reading logs and receiving their home reading 
awards. As an extra incentive, a lucky 
book draw will take place each week 
for any student in kinder who has read 
for 75 nights or more and for students 
in years 1-6 who have read for 100 
nights or more. Don’t forget that 
weekend and holiday reading count 
towards our home reading awards. All 

kinder students will receive a book 
prize after completing 175 nights of home reading and all 

Year 1- 6 students after completing 250 nights.  
 

Sue Densmore 
Learning & Support Teacher 

 
SRC NEWS 

 

Red Day for Daniel Morcombe 
 

Friday 30th October, all students are invited to wear red mufti 
to school for a gold coin donation, to raise money and 

resources for the Daniel Morcombe Foundation. 
 

SRC Team 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Hi Everyone, 
We have a new menu out this week, 
 
We have taken a few winter items off the menu and will be 
having fresh new foods. Check menu boards at canteen for 
daily specials. 
 
Just a reminder if your child goes home sick and has put in a 
lunch order, please call in to the canteen to either pick up the 
order or if it’s not too late, you can cancel the order. 
Unfortunately, we don’t offer a refund if you don’t let us know 
your child has gone home and we complete the order. 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

Thurs 15
th 

Oct  Shelley, Razaan 
 

Fri 16
th
   Kylie, Sandi  

Mon 19
th 

  Rita, Donna 
Tues 20

th 
  Sammi, Leanne 

Wed 21
st 

  Jodie, Brooke 
Thurs 22

nd 
  Shelley, Razaan  

Fri 23
rd 

   Kylie, Sandi 
Mon 26

th
   Rita, Donna 

Tues 27
th

   Leanne, Sammi 
Wed 28

th
  Brooke, Mel and Jodie  

 
Cheers, 
 

Emma Brophy 
Canteen Manager 
Phone 4333 5174 
 

 

TAKE HOME A BIG BROTHER OR BIG SISTER ! 
 

Let’s get organised early! 
 

Give your children the wonderful opportunity to have an 
international big brother or big sister by hosting one of our 
exceptional international students arriving in Australia in 

January 2016 for their 5 or 10 month programs.  
 

Our international students from France, Germany, Italy, 
Austria Japan, the U.S.A and Canada will live as a local, 
attend a local secondary school, arrive with their own 
spending money and comprehensive insurance cover – all 
arranged by Southern Cross Cultural Exchange.  
 

Call your local coordinator today on: 0429 406 126 to request 
some student profiles, and capture the spirit of family and 
friendship! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tuggerah Lakes Scouts 
 

Come and have FUN at Scouts 
 

Joeys 6-8years Wednesday 4:30pm to 5:30pm 
Cubs 8-10 years Wednesday 6:30pm to 8pm 

Scouts 10½ to 15 years Monday 7-9pm 
 

Tuggerah Lakes Scout Hall, Nirvana St, Long Jetty 
Tel Angie: 0439 260 318 

 

 
 
 

mailto:russell.stefans@det.nsw.edu.au
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_username=parent18774&amp;j_password=The1849
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_username=parent18774&amp;j_password=The1849
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_username=parent18774&amp;j_password=The1849
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/
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Coastal Valleys Region Girl Guides 
invite you to come and try Guides! 

 

Leadership opportunities for  
women 18+ at The Entrance District  

Girl Guides Units 
 

For girls aged 7-10 and 10-14 years 
 

Guides enjoy challenging and fun program of indoor and 
outdoor activities: 

games, leadership, life skills, craft, special interest badges, 
cooking, camping, 

community awareness and events 
 

For information on the location and available meetings in 
your area 

 

Contact The Entrance District Manager, Debbie 
krantzkonnection@bigpond.com 
or Region Membership Advisor at 

helenEG2@live.com.au 
 

Visit our website  
www.girlguides-nswact.org.au  

to find out more about Girl Guides 
 

HAVING FUN TODAY - LEADING THE WORLD 
TOMORROW 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Toowoon B ay SLSC 
Registr at ion Sessions 

2015/201 6 Season 
 

With the season fast approaching, Toowoon Bay SLSC is 
offering the following registration sessions for: 

 

NEW MEMB ERS: (please remember to bring birth 

certificate/passport) 
Sunday 11th and 18th October 9am—11am  

 

Nippers begins on Sunday 11 October 9am 
 

RENEWING MEMBERS are encouraged to complete their 

membership renewal online by creating an account at the 

members portal: https://portal.sls.com.au 
or by attending the following registration sessions: 

 

Sunday 13th & 20
th 

September 8am—
10am 

Sunday 11
th

 & 18
th

 October 
7.30am—9am 

 

Please call 02 4332 2411 
for more details or visit 

www.toowoonsurfclub.com.au 

http://www.girlguides-nswact.org.au/
http://www.toowoonsurfclub.com.au/
http://www.toowoonsurfclub.com.au/
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